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NOTICE
NO. 6 of 2022

CUSTOMS NOTICE OF 29JULY, 2022

CHANGES TO THE SUSPENSION OF APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE
WAREHOUSES

The Comptroller of Customs and Excise refers to Notice No. 8 of 2020.

The Customs and Excise Department announces the partial lifting of the suspension of
processing of applications for private warehouses.

Effective August 1, 2022, the Department will consider applications in only the
following circumstances:

1. Applications for duty free shops to operate in premises approved by the
Minister of Finance, on or before June 30, 2022 (existing approved premises).
2. Applications for all other private warehouses.

Legislative provisions enshrined in the Customs Control and Management Act, the
Tourist Duty Free Shopping System Act and any other legislation pertaining to the
operation of private warehouses are being strictly enforced. The Department therefore
encourages all stakeholders to become familiar with these provisions and will provide
additional information where necessary.

The Department avails itself to any queries you may have concerning the above.
Please contact us at 468-4800 or email customsdept@customs.gov.Ic.

-

Shermax T. G. Emmandel (Mr.)

Comptroller of Customs (Ag.)



